
 

 

 

 

 

 

June 1, 2023 

Dear Contractor: 

 
 Re: Summer Permit Program Update 
 
Dear Contractor: 
 
 Plumbers Local 130, UA is pleased to reinstate the Summer Permit Program.  Effective June 1, 2023, 

signatory contractors will be permitted to employ young men and women in non-jurisdictional work under the 

following requirements: 

 They complete an application at one of the Local 130 offices (Chicago, Joliet, Warrenville & Volo); 

 They have completed the 10th grade; 

 Compensation will be no less than the rate of an Mc classification ($14.75); 

 They are not allowed to work on any job that requires certified payroll (e.g., Illinois prevailing wage or 

Davis Bacon jobs). 

 Applicants must possess a valid driver’s license or state ID. 

 Must submit a letter of intent to hire from a Local 130 signatory contractor. 

Please contact your Business Representative with any questions. 

Fraternally Yours, 
 

 
 

James F. Coyne 
       Business Manager 
 
 
JFC/lo 
 


